
  

 

MAY 2017 
NUMBER 597 

DECEMBER 2017 

NUMBER 604 

Carols  
And 

 Lanterns 
 under the 

Stars 
Monday 18th December 

Lantern making in Village Hall 6 pm 
Mulled wine, juice and mince pies 

from 6.30pm 
Carol singing round the brazier at 

Village Hall 7pm  

Christmas Concert 
   with 
Claire & Stephen Barratt and family 
Friday 15th December 7.30pm, St Laurence Church 

A short family friendly concert 
of Christmas Music and Carols 
Tickets £10 -  
Children under 16 Free 
Available from Claire Barratt on 
863146 
Proceeds to the Oxford  
Community Foundation 
Concert followed by 

Tickets available from Village Shop £2 per child to cover materials 

or contact emmaqueralt@gmail.com 
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I have to admit: I was rather disappointed. And, what’s more, I really didn’t get 
it. Yes, the soundtrack was predictably beautiful, and the child-actor predictably 
cute. But what did those two minutes of highly-anticipated schmalz actually 
mean? And why was the ending supposedly a “happy” one, when the little 
boy’s new best friend, Moz the Monster, seems to have disappeared (forever, I 
assume) on Christmas Day morning? I’m referring of course to this year’s 
Christmas advert for John Lewis, in which - bizarrely, for a company with over 
350,000 product-lines - the only Christmas gift really featured is a child’s 
bedside night-light. This has been clumsily wrapped in brown paper and left 
under the Christmas tree by the aforementioned Moz, presumably just before 
he boarded the last bus out of town… 

 

At which point, surely any emotionally intelligent viewer would be thinking: Poor 
kid! After several days of late-evening high jinks with a lovable and indulgent 
Sesame Street character, the young boy (Joe) is supposed to be satisfied with 
a… John Lewis night-light?! True, the midnight Scalextric races and piggy-back 
games with Moz were taking their toll on Joe: we see him struggling to stay 
awake during the day, on the football pitch and at the barber’s; he even falls 
asleep at the kitchen table while writing his wish-list to Santa (which, it should 
be noted, makes no mention of night-lights!) But really - what would most 
normal seven year-old lads prefer: their own personal 7ft muppet, or a bedside 
lamp?! 

 

In my confusion (and concern for Joe), I turned to the John Lewis website for 
illumination. The press release did indeed shed some light and, I confess, it 
brought me up short: “Just as you think the ad has come to a close, Joe turns 
the light back off and hears the familiar rumblings of his friend and is reminded 
that he can bring Moz back any time he thinks of him.” Clearly, Moz has not left 
Joe for good. Equally clearly, I had not paid enough attention to the story-
line: I had missed a key detail and, as a result, drawn a number of false 
conclusions. (I also discovered that the advert does in fact feature several 
products stocked by John Lewis - and the night-light is not even one of them!) 

 

And so to this year’s Christmas advert for St Laurence. Not as highly 
anticipated or hyped as the John Lewis ad; nor, thankfully, as expensive to 
produce. In fact, given our limited budget, words rather than images will have 
to suffice. There’s no background music either, unless you’re reading this with 
the radio on. Still, at least there’s no schmalz… 

Picture a little boy, much younger than Joe, dressed not in John Lewis 
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Who to call  
 
For Service information, Baptisms, Weddings, 
Funerals & Church Building enquiries, please 
contact: 
Reverend Ken on 655737 or  
kencampbell@stlaurencechurchappleton.org  
  
Remember to visit your Church website at: 
www.stlaurenceappleton.org    

Important Dates 
"Appleton's Handmade Christmas": 

Friday 1st December, 7:30 pm – 10:30 

pm. Make decorations and Christmas gifts 

with a short talk about the first Christmas 

at the Village Hall, with wine and 

canapes. Tickets £8, contact Sara Gibson 

on 07779 656144 or 

stuartandsara@btinternet.com 

Family Charity Concert: Friday 15th 

December, 7:30 pm – 9:00 pm at St 

Laurence Church. Tickets £10 (Children 

under 16 free) available form Claire 

Barratt on 01865 863146 

Lantern making in the village hall.  18th 

December 6:00 pm. Carol singing around 

the brazier at the village hall.  7pm 

Carols by Candlelight: 24th December, 

6:00 pm at St Laurence Church 

 

pyjamas, but in strips of cloth; and lying not in a John Lewis duvet-set, but in a 
farmyard trough. Picture a little boy who, at Christmas, does not receive a light 
for his bedroom, but came to give light to the whole world. Picture a little boy, 
who is given the name Jesus (meaning “God saves”), because, according to 
the angel, he will save his people from their sins. Picture a little boy who is also 
to be called Emmanuel (meaning “God with us”), because that’s who Jesus is - 
God in human flesh, in relationship with his people. 

Yes, the content may be exactly the same every year, but that really shouldn’t 
lead to disappointment or confusion. Not if we pay attention to the details, and 
follow the story through to the end. So may I invite you to join us at St Laurence 
in the coming weeks, as we celebrate Advent and then Christmas. As ever, the 
times of our Sunday services can be found on the back cover of the Advertiser, 
and on the Calendar page of the Church website. 

 

With my prayers and best wishes for Christmas and the New Year,  

Revd. Ken. 

All Age Services 
 

3rd December 4:00 pm: Christingle  

24th December 4:00 pm: Crib Service 

Christmas Day 10:00 am: Communion 

7th January 2018 10:00 am: Epiphany 
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 Women’s Breakfasts  
 

First Saturday of every other month with 
various speakers! 
6th January 
10th March 
12th May 
8:30 am - 10:00 am 
St Laurence Church 
Contact Jennie Revell for more details: 
863611 

Appleton Society of 
Change Ringers 

 
The Appleton Society of Change Ringers will 
be hosting the Branch Practice this year. The 
bells will sound over Appleton from 10:30 am – 

12:00 pm on New Year’s Day. 

Community Café  

 
First Thursday of every month! 

7th December 

4th January 

1st February 

At St Laurence Church,  

Appleton  

10:30am – 11:30am 

Pop in -  

All Very Welcome! 

St Laurence Church 
Pastoral Support 

We are here to listen and to offer 
compassionate support. 
 
Please get in touch with: 
Lesley on 03330 147018 or 
Lucinda on 01865 864779 
 
if you need someone to talk to 
if you would like someone to visit you at 
home 
if you are unwell or recovering from illness 
if you have recently lost someone dear to you 
or if you are just finding life challenging at the 
moment 
 
Equally, if any of the above applies to a friend 
or neighbour, please ask their permission and 
contact us on their behalf. 

“Tea and Chat” 
Every Monday in St. Laurence Church   

2.30 - 4 pm. 
Need a lift?    

Ring: Margaret 
862958 
Pam 863207      
Rosemary 864808 
 

Polite Notice 
 

It’s very important that clear emergency access 
is always maintained to St Laurence Church.  
Such access – not least for emergency 
vehicles – is blocked when cars are parked 
close to either side of the gates mid-way down 
Church Lane.    
 
The consequences of this if an emergency 
arose would be very serious and potentially life-
threatening, besides totally invalidating Church 
insurances.   
 
Thank you for sensible and considerate 
parking.   
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Thank you... 

Many thanks to all who came to the Jubilee 

Park Quiz night in the Plough.£150 was raised 

to help with the upkeep of the Park and a noisy 

and enjoyable evening was had by all. Thanks 

again to Colin and Alison at the Plough and to 

Nick for organising the questions. 

Tree of 

Remembrance 

Fill in the form in loving memory of someone 

dear and it will be added to a star and hung on 

the Tree of Remembrance in Church. £4 per 

star. Forms available from the village shop. 

All proceeds to Emmaus Oxford. 

www.emmaus.org.uk  

Thank you... 

 

We would like to express our thanks to 

Lorraine Aspell who is retiring from the 

committee in the New Year.  Lorraine has 

been an outstanding Secretary, Booking 

Secretary and Health & Safety Officer and will 

be greatly missed.   We are badly in need of 

new committee members to take on the roles 

that Lorraine is vacating but also to generally 

help with the ongoing  running of the hall. The 

commitment is only a few hours each 

month.  Please contact Sara Murray on 07736 

198454 or sara@benfieldandloxley.co.uk 

Thank you... 

 

A big thank you to all who contributed to a 

very fruitful and enjoyable Harvest.   

The festive weekend started with the Harvest 

Party. A great get together of all ages met in 

the barn at ‘South Lawn’  for supper and 

games ably served by OX13, Appleton’s 

youth club. 

Money raised over the weekend goes to 

Medic Assist International Embo project in 

support of building an extension to the clinic 

there.   

Sunday’s Harvest Festival service  was then 

followed by ‘Make and Bake’ craft and cake 

afternoon for youngsters and parents.  

Thank you again to all those who 

participated, helped and supported the 

weekend. 

Do take a look at some of the photos on our 

website stlaurenceappleton.org”  

 

The St Laurence Events team 

Please note that the deadline for 
the January edition of the 
Advertiser is Friday 15

th
 

December. This will allow us 
to get the Advertiser printed and 
distributed before Christmas. 
Unfortunately, because of the 
tight deadlines, any submissions 
that arrive after Friday cannot be 
guaranteed to be included. 

http://stlaurenceappleton.org/
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Wheelchair is now available to 
borrow. Apply Jennie Revell 

863611 
jennie.revell@gmail.com 

Evergreen Club 

Our traditional Christmas luncheon is at 

12.30pm on December 15th at the Black Horse 

in Gozzards Ford. Members’ husbands most 

welcome to join us. 

No meeting in January. A huge ‘thank you’ to 

the 250 Club for their generous contribution to 

our funds. 

A happy Christmas and a peaceful and healthy  

2018 to all our members and friends. 

Trish Wagstaff 

GARDENING 

CLUB 

 

The Club’s November lecturer, Brian Fisher, 
spoke on the subject of ‘Edibles in the 
ornamental garden’ in a very engaging and 
amusing style, and he introduced his 
audience to an astonishing range of colourful 
produce that would both look good and taste 
good.  His enthusiasm for his topic (and, one 
sensed, for life in general) was very infectious, 
so villagers should expect an increase in the 
incidence of pretty vegetables in gardens 

hereabouts.  

Our December meeting will be our Christmas 
social, and is at 7.30 pm on Wednesday 13th 
December, as usual in Appleton School. 
Wine, soft drinks (and some entertainment) 
will be provided, but those attending are 
asked to bring a plate of some sort of finger 
food (savoury or sweet) to share.  Members 
are very welcome to bring guests at £3 a 

head. 

Hon. Secretary 

Diana Gordon 

01865 864536 
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News from the Appleton with Eaton 
Parish Council 
 
Do you care about where you live? Do you want to make a 
difference?  
Apply to become a parish councillor! 
The parish council has one vacancy. If you would like to become a Parish Councillor, please 
write to/email the parish clerk and give a brief summary of your experience, reasons for wanting 
to be considered and any special areas of interests you may have. 
You must be 18 years of age or over, a British, Commonwealth, Irish or European Union citizen. 
One of the following criteria must also be fulfilled. You must: 
Be on the electoral register 
Own a property or land for last 12 months in the parish 
Work in the parish in the last 12 months 
Have lived in the parish or within 4.8 kilometres for the last 12 months 
For any further information on the work involved or to apply please the Parish Clerk on the 
details at the bottom of the page. Closing date for applications: 5th January 2018 
Dog fouling in Town Furlong: 
Town Furlong residents have had the unfortunate experience of finding dog poo in their gardens. 
This is because a dog walker is walking their dog off lead in the road. Dogs need to be kept on a 
lead when walking in residential areas. The resident who kindly cuts the verge in Town Furlong 
has reported that the verges are covered in dog poo.  
If you witness a dog fouling and the owner does not pick it up, take note of the date, time and 
what the dog and dog owner looks like and it can be reported and a fine issued.  
Road safety concern: Oaksmere 
The clerk and two parish councilors' had a site meeting with Lee Turner, Principal Officer (Traffic 
Schemes) of Oxfordshire County Council, to discuss the safety of pedestrians walking down 
Oaksmere. Lee Turner said that Oxfordshire County Council has no road safety budget. Any 
improvements that the community would like to implement would need to be funded by other 
sources.  He advised that people need to take responsibility for their own safety and gave the 
following advice: 
Carry a decent torch 
Wear a Hi-vis jacket 
Walk towards oncoming traffic, except when approaching bends as visibility is poor for oncoming 
traffic.  
In the event that a car is not slowing down or moving aside, step onto the verge as the driver 
may not Oaksmere has national speed limit restrictions. The national speed limit is not a target 
and drivers are advised to drive according to the nature and conditions of the road and its 
surroundings.  
Thames Path Working Group: 
The Thames Path is a major asset therefore the Thames Path Working Group will be 
investigating how the community can gain access to the other side of the river from Appleton. If 
you would like to be part of this group please email the parish clerk.  

Susan Blomerus, parish clerk 
01865 596272 / parishclerk.appletonwitheaton@gmail.com 
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NEWS FROM 
Email: appletonshop@gmail.com  
Web: www.appletonshop.co.uk 
Tel:  01865 863191 

Opening hours: 
Shop 
Monday–Friday: 7am–7pm 
Saturday: 7am–4pm Summer Openning 
Sunday: 8.30am–12noon 
Post Office   
Monday & Thursday 
 9am–1pm 
 

 2015/16 2016/17 2017/18 
May 21,435 19,951 20,267 
June 23,407 21,748 22,795 
July 24,487 23,878 23,809 
Aug 21,479 22,150 20,750 
Sept 20,524 20,491 19,963 
Oct 20,635 20,511 20,732 
Nov 19,981 19,404 
Dec 18,393 19,831 
Jan 17,434 17,788 
Feb 17,916 17,233 
Mar 19,430 19,656 
April 18,271  14,742 

MONTHLY TURNOVER 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Appleton Community shop is 
getting ready for Christmas! 
 
This year, we will be ordering and stocking lots 
of seasonal goods, 
so why not treat yourselves to some of the  
wonderful  food and drink 
 to be found right here on your door step! 
 
Christmas Order Form 
 Every household should have received a  
Special   Christmas Shop Order Form 
And more are available in the shop. 
 Fill in your details and leave your  
completed order form in the shop 
We will be  taking orders for all of the 
following :- 
• Fresh free range  Geese and  bronze 
Turkeys from Peach Croft Farm 
• Meat and  Ham joints  from Michael 
Cain ( Cumnor) 
• Bread from The Natural Bread 
Company and Shepherds  
and pastries, including shop baked items and 
mince pies 
• Fresh fruit and vegetables from our 
local suppliers 
• Speciality  local cheese in any size 
Tell us what you need by: 
Friday 8th December –Cheese only  
Friday 15th December –All other food listed on 
the order form 

Christmas and New Year 
Opening Hours 2017  
Friday 22nd  7am-7 pm (Collect shop orders) 
Saturday 23rd 7am-1pm (Collect shop orders) 
Christmas Eve  Sunday 24th 8 am - 12 noon 
Christmas Day  Monday 25th  CLOSED 
Boxing Day       Tuesday 26th  CLOSED 
Wednesday 27th 9am - 5pm 
Thursday 28th 9am - 5pm  
(Post Office  9am - 1pm) 
Friday 29th      9am - 5pm  
Saturday 30th     7am – 1pm  
Sunday  31st    8am -12 noon  
Monday 1st January 9-11am   
(Post Office Closed) 
NB   Paper collections only on 1st January - 
no deliveries 
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Appleton Village Hall 
Suitable for meetings, parties, dances 

and wedding receptions. Enquiries 
07707 993454 or email  

aspells@connectfree.co.uk 

All products are from our trusted local suppliers 
and will be ready for collection and payment 
from the shop on :  
FRIDAY 22ND  December  OR     SATURDAY 
23rd December  
              
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Newspaper Orders                              
Remember to tell us a week in advance if you 
need to change your  
newspaper order over Christmas and new year. 
Volunteer Cashiers  Needed Over the Holidays 
Please fill in your name on the sheet on the 
side of the drinks cooler 
 if you can help as a cashier over the holiday 
season when there will be  
some gaps in the rota to be filled. 
 
Shop Volunteers 
We are planning a ’thank-you’ gathering for our 
shop volunteers in January 
at South Lawn, Netherton Road.    Further 
details to follow. 
NB-The Christmas night market for December 
will not now take place. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Call for Early Risers from 
January 2018 
We urgently need more volunteers to open up 
the shop on a Saturday morning from 
around  6.15  am to 8.30.am once every 4 to 6 
weeks. 
This involves sorting the newspapers for the 

Thank you for donations from: 

Appleton WI, Evergreen Club, 

Village Shop and Chapel. 

paper rounds and/or  baking the croissants 
and pasties ready for sale  that day.  
The work can be done by two people  or a 
couple. 
If you would like to know more - 
please contact the shop or Dave Dymock on 
01865 863709  
 
 
Take a look at the Community Shop home 
page on the village website at:  

Shop Website    
www.Appleton-eaton.org 
And Follow us on Facebook 
www.facebook.com/appletoncommunityshop 
 

A VERY HAPPY 
CHRISTMAS TO ALL OUR 
CUSTOMERS, STAFF AND    
VOLUNTEERS 
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Appleton website is now 
www.Appleton-eaton.org 

appletonandeaton@gmail.com  

Appleton with 

Eaton Tennis 

Club 

IMPORTANT UPDATE:  
Appleton with Eaton Tennis Club Junior 
Coaching 
The current junior coaching sessions at 
Appleton Tennis Club are fully subscribed to 
the end of 2017 [last session 1 December].  
The coaching then resumes in 2018, after the 
Spring Half Term break, for 5 weeks, 
beginning on 23 February until 23 March.  
Renewal forms will be sent in advance to all 
players currently on the programme. 
  
As the current sessions are so popular, and 
the Club already has a waiting list, from 20 
February 2018 we will be starting additional 
new coaching sessions after school on 
Tuesdays as well as the present Friday 
afternoon coaching.  If you have a junior 
player, aged pre-school up to age 10, who 
would be interested in learning or continuing to 
play tennis at Appleton Tennis club, or who 
would like additional coaching as well as the 
Friday session, please contact the Club 
Coaching Coordinator by email to 
appletonwitheatontennisclub@gmail.com 
and the Club will provide you with advance 
details. 
 
Club Notices 
Indoor tennis sessions have re-started - 1st 
Wednesday of the month at the Tennis Centre 
from 8 - 10pm - £6 per person. 
Our Christmas Dinner will be on 15th 
December at The Plough - see the Netcall of 
15 November or our page on the village 
website for more details. 
 
Come and Play 
Visitors are very welcome to come along to 
any of our club sessions and if you want to use 
the courts on your own, you can rent the key 

from Appleton Village Shop (deposit required). 
 
If you would like to join the club, see our page 
on the village website and download the 
membership forms. We have lots of 
opportunities for social and match play - adults 
and juniors - we are a friendly bunch so pop 
along to any club session and join us! 
 
Our regular club sessions are open to all 
members (plus potential new members or 
guests) except where indicated: 
Tuesday Club Session 1.30 - 3.30pm 
Tuesday Men's Team Practice 7 - 9pm 
Wednesday Cardio Session 9.30 - 10.30 
am £6 members, £7 non-members - open to 
all 
Wednesday Club Session 6 - 9pm at the 
courts 
Wednesday Indoor at the Tennis Centre 8 - 
10pm on the 1st Wednesday of the month £6 
Thursday from 1.30 - 3.30pm 
Friday 9.15 - 11am (Ladies Only) 
Saturday 9.30am - 12 noon 
1st Sunday of the month 10 - 11am (Family 
Club Morning)  
Members are reminded that play MUST NOT 
continue beyond 9.30pm at any time of the 
year and people leaving the court should be 
quiet and not disturb our neighbours. 
For more information or to contact the club 
please email 
appletonwitheatontennisclub@gmail.com 
www.facebook.com/
AppletonwithEatonTennisClub/ 
 

Meriel Lewis 
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Solo Ladies  
 
Everyone who is alone is very welcome to join 
us at our monthly pub lunch.   There will be no 
lunch get-together in December since there are 
so many other events.  The dates for the next 
two months are: 
- December - No meeting- Tuesday 23 January 
2018 - The Plough, Appleton 
We look forward to seeing you on 23 January 
at The Plough 
Wishing you all a Merry Christmas and a 
Peaceful New Year 
 
Carol (863759, carolbateman59@gmail.com - 
(new email address) 
Barbara (863262, 
barbara.kimsey@outlook.com) 

APPLETON W.I. 
 
The December meeting will be held on 
Thursday, 14th December at 7.30pm in the 
village hall. This will be a members' Christmas 
meeting when we have an entertainment and 
a Bring and Share supper. 
Very important-please note that it will be a 
week earlier than usual! 
The next committee meeting will be on 
Monday, 4th December at 2pm at 47, 
Netherton Road, Appleton. 
 
Our Christmas lunch this year will be on 
Tuesday, 12th December,at The Chequers at 
Charney Bassett. We meet at 12 for 12.30. 
I look forward to seeing you there. 
 

Elaine Flint 
01865 861838 

AIR SOURCE HEAT 

PUMP PRESENTATION 

APPLETON VILLAGE HALL 

TUESDAY 5TH DECEMBER, 

AT 4.00PM 

More and more local people are installing heat 
pumps, and for good reason. 
This talk will last around an hour and explain: 
* Just how reliable, easy and efficient modern 
heat pumps can be (in new and older homes) 
* Why the government will pay you to replace 
your oil, LPG and electric boilers    
* How you could halve your energy bills and 
carbon emissions   
* Why you can heat your home 24hours/day 
and still save money  
  If you cannot make the meeting or would like 
more information     

  Contact Neil Holley on 07767 831 763 
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ADVERTISEMENTS See p.11 for costs and deadlines 

DAVIDSON-DECORATING 
Interior, exterior and wallpapering. 
References available.  
Siobhan 07765780672 
davidsondecorating@gmail.com 
 

GOLDILOX CAKES 
Beautiful and delicious homemade cakes for 
any occasion 
Contact Marie for information on 
07545211465 or www.goldiloxcakes.com 
 
MATHS TUITION 
Mike Hudson, 77 Netherton Road, Appleton 
Phone 863340. 

 

JAMES MANSFIELD HANDYMAN 

Odd jobs and repairs. Gardening, landscaping, 
tiling, fencing, carpentry, gutters, plumbing and 
electrics. No job too small. 07951 733457 
 

APPLETON PIG/LAMB ROASTS 
Private machine hire or full catering service. 
Please call 07951 733457 

 
 
CARPET & UPHOLSTERY CLEANING  
unbeatable results & your 
carpets dry in approx. 1 hour !   Call Grimebusters 
01865 726983 
 

FARMOOR OSTEOPATH  
Do you suffer from lower back pain, sciatica, 
rheumatism, arthritis, sports injury or muscle 
tension? If so, consult your local osteopath - Sarah 
Ingram (nee Darlington) D.O., G.O.s C. registered 
with the General Osteopathic Council (Osteopath's 
Act 1993), Tel. 01865 864053. 
 

G.R. HOLLOWAY  
Kitchen, bedroom, bathroom installations &    
general carpentry. Supply & install or install only. 
All aspects carried out by Qualified & Registered 
trades. Over 1,000 happy customers. 07802 
754214 / 01865 865836. 
 

JAMES JOLLY 
Garden clearance, maintenance, hedge cutting, 
tree surgery, fencing and patio cleaning. 
Tel. 01865 390740 
 

LLOYD'S TREE SERVICES  
A friendly, professional service. Please feel free to 
contact me for advice or a no obligation quote. 
Email lloyd@lloydstreeservices.com or through 
www.lloydstreeservices.com or 07714  255209 
 

Freelance Hairdresser 
20 years experience. Contact Stella on 01865 
864687. mobile 07977 099975 
 
Tamsyn Lay MSc (Hons) MChiro MMCA 
MCTIMONEY CHIROPRACTOR - FYFIELD 
In pain or do you just require a general back 
check?  Chiropractic can help with back pain and 
sciatica, neck, shoulder and hip pain, headaches, 
migraines, sports injuries and rehabilitation and 
general well-being.   07810 557639/
tlay@espina.co.uk 
 

 

APPLETON 250 CLUB 

The results of the November prize draw are:- 
Mr.David Hine  65 £25 
Mrs.C. Harris  130 £25 
Mr.D.Walton  74 £10 
Mrs.M.Hudson  227 £10 
Mr.T.Scourfield  230 £10 
Fynn Finch-Dick 164 £10 
Mr.D.Dymock   79 £10 
 
The Committee is still looking for new members 
to complete our 250, so we may continue our  
support  of our Village Hall and Sportsfield. 
This  
month we have also  made a donation to 
Appleton  Evergreen Club for their Christmas 
Lunch Party. 
Sue Johnson  Tel 0330 1137868 



15 

 

Advertiser 
Deadline for February issue: 

12.30, 19th January 
(19th of the month is the 

usual deadline) 
 

Notices for village organisa-
tions 

All printed copy to the shop or by email 
to 
editor.advertiser@gmail.com before 
the deadline. Please email if you can!  
No formal payment is required but we 
ask for a donation towards the running 
costs of the Advertiser: between £5-50 
depending on the length and frequency 
of entries. Please try to restrict your 
item to half a page maximum. Liaise 
with David Staunton agree an appro-
priate donation.  

Advertisements 
To book advertising space: 
email  Wanda Todd: ac-
counts.advertiser@hotmail.co.uk 
2012 Advertising charges per issue 
Listing: 

30p per word of 3 letters or more 
and a minimum of £3.00 per ad-
vert. 
Each telephone and email address 
is to count as a word 

Display adverts: 
£25 for a quarter page 

Please indicate whether you want (1) a 
display advert or (2) a listing. If you 
want a listing the charge is made per 
word so please either supply the text 
or say how many words. Note that 
payment is required in advance, and 
for long-term adverts we would like 3 
months in advance. 
Cheques payable to Appleton PCC 
and sent to: 
Wanda Todd, 12 Badswell Lane, Ap-
pleton OX13 5JN 

Advertiser 
Deadline for  January issue: 

12.30, 15th  December (19th of the 
month is the usual deadline) 

 

Notices for village           
organisations 

All printed copy to the shop or by email to 
editor.advertiser@gmail.com before the 
deadline. Please email if you can!  
 
No formal payment is required but we ask for 
a donation towards the running costs of the 
Advertiser: between £5-50 depending on the 
length and frequency of entries. Please try to 
restrict your item to half a page maximum. 
Liaise with David Staunton to agree an   
appropriate donation.  

Advertisements 

To book advertising space: 
email  Wanda Todd: 
accounts.advertiser@hotmail.co.uk 
2012 Advertising charges per issue 

Listing: 

30p per word of 3 letters or more and a  
minimum of £3.00 per advert. 
Each telephone and email address is to 
count as a word 

Display adverts: 

£25 for a quarter page 
 

Please indicate whether you want (1) a   
display advert or (2) a listing. If you want a 
listing the charge is made per word so please 
either supply the text or say how many 
words. Note that payment is required in  
advance, and for long-term adverts we would 
like 3 months in advance. 
Cheques payable to Appleton PCC 
and sent to: 
Wanda Todd, 12 Badswell Lane, Appleton 
OX13 5JN 

EDITOR: David Staunton 
Homeleigh House, Netherton Road, Appleton,  
Tel 862505 
Email:  editor.advertiser@gmail.com 
DISTRIBUTION COORDINATOR: Sophie Willis 
12 Netherton Rd., Appleton 
Email:  willissophie@googlemail.com 
ACCOUNTS: Wanda Todd 
12 Badswell Lane, Appleton 
Email:  accounts.advertiser@hotmail.co.uk 
NOTE: This newsletter is also available on the  Parish 
website. If you do not wish your item to be   displayed 
online, please inform the Editor. All items are included 
in good faith, and the Appleton with Eaton Advertiser 
cannot take responsibility for any content. 

Appleton Volunteer 
Transport Scheme 
(AVTS) 

provides transport for residents  of 
Appleton, Eaton, Fyfield and Tubney, 
unable to drive 
themselves, to medical appointments in 
Oxford, Botley, Abingdon, Witney. 
Call :  0750 3447884   
Mondays  12 noon-1pm  and  
Wednesdays  6pm – 7pm 
 

Crockery and Cutlery 

There is a large amount of crockery and 
cutlery kept in the Barn at South Lawn, 
Netherton Road. It was given to the village by 
the late Mrs Molly Rose and Mrs Rosemary 
Dick. If you wish to use it at any time please 
ring 862434 and make a small donation to 
Appleton Church.  
Please give two weeks notice if you wish to 
borrow any items. It will then be ready for 
collection from the Barn on Tuesday and/or 
Friday mornings up to 11a.m. 
 

C. Harris 

mailto:accounts.advertiser@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:accounts.advertiser@hotmail.co.uk
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Church Services  
December 2017 

 
ST LAURENCE, APPLETON 
 
 
Sunday 3

rd
 8 am Communion Service (BCP) 

 4 pm All Age Christingle Service 
 6 pm Evensong 
   
Sunday 10th  10 am Communion Service (CW)   
      
Sunday 17

th
 10 am Communion Service (CW) 

  6 pm Evensong 
 
Sunday 24

th
 4 pm Crib Service 

Christmas Eve 6 pm Carols by Candlelight 
 11.30 pm Midnight Communion Service (CW) 
 
Monday 25

th 
10 am All Age Communion Service (CW) 

Christmas Day 
 
Sunday 31st 10 am Communion Service (CW) 
  
 
 
 
Morning Prayer on Thursday mornings at 9.15 am.  
 
        
Who to call: 

For service information, Baptisms, Weddings, Funerals, Church Building 
enquiries please contact Reverend Ken at Appleton Rectory on 655737 or  
kencampbell@stlaurencechurchappleton.org 
 
Church Website: www.stlaurenceappleton.org 

(BCP) Book of Common Prayer   (CW) Common Worship  


